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Summary of the meeting held on September 29, 2008

1. Consideration and approval of the documents of the First Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas
· Draft “Commitment to Public Security in the Americas” (CSH/GT/MISPA-9/08 rev. 7)

Ambassador Gustavo Albin, Permanent Representative of Mexico, in his capacity as Chairman of the Working Group to Prepare for the First Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas, reported on his Working Group’s activities.  The full report was distributed as document CSH/GT/MISPA-37/08.

The Committee referred this document to the First Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas for consideration.  It was distributed as document CP/CSH-1029/08.

The following paragraphs of this document were still pending:  preambular paragraph 16 and operative paragraphs 1, 4, and 23.  The Chairman said that informal consultations would continue prior to the Mexico meeting.  Failing a consensus, an informal working group could be formed as part of the ministerial meeting.
· List of invited guests (CSH/GT/MISPA-24/08 rev. 2)

The Committee approved the list of guests invited to the First Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas, which was distributed as document CP/CSH-1033/08.
As decided by the Permanent Council at its September 24, 2008 meeting, the two aforementioned documents were referred to the First Meeting of Ministers Reponsible for Public Security in the Americas for consideration.

2. Consideration and approval of the Draft Calendar of Activities of the Committee on Hemispheric Security (CP/CSH-1025/08 rev. 2)
The Delegation of Venezuela expressed appreciation for the preparation of the Calendar, and noted that the Meeting of High-Level National Authorities Responsible for Natural Disaster Reduction and Risk Management will be held in April 2009.

The delegation of the United States indicated that in keeping with the provisions of AG/RES. 2398 (XXXVIII-O/08) the report on unification of confidence- and security-building measures should be produced by a working group of the Committee, with support from the Inter-American Defense Board, and that the final report could be submitted before December 11.

Accordingly, the Chairman recommended the creation of an informal working group on unification of confidence- and security-building measures, coordinated by the United States delegation.

The delegation of El Salvador reported that the Working Group on Gangs would be installed as soon as the First Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas is over.

The Committee approved this document with the suggested changes, on the understanding that it serves as a frame of reference for this Committee’s work and can be amended to incorporate changes unfolding as the work progresses.

3. Other business
There being no other business, the Chair declared the meeting ended.
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